Agenda Note – Additional Funds for Community Sentences

13 September 2016

An additional allocation of £337,356 ring fenced funding for Community Sentences for the financial year 2016-17 has been approved by the Cabinet Secretary for Justice.  The funding has become available to reduce reoffending through reinvestment in prevention and alternatives to custody in Tayside. This investment represents a significant reinvestment of cash releasable savings from the Scottish Prison Service to tackle reoffending. This funding for Community Sentences is in addition to the funding allocated on 1st April 2016 but has been approved in line with the delivery context of the new model for community justice to meet local priorities and needs, in consultation with local community justice partners and stakeholders and the Third Sector.  

The Cabinet Secretary is keen to learn and share how this investment is being utilised and requires an update on the use of this additional resource by the 30 September 2016. Given the limitations imposed by transition periods, the additional funding has been issued to the 3 Local Authorities in the following way: 50%, 25%, 25% split to Dundee, Perth and Kinross and Angus Council respectively.  Dundee City Council will receive £168,678, Perth and Kinross £84,339 and Angus £84,339.

Dundee City Council will use the money to increase and improve the range of interventions delivered to perpetrators of domestic abuse.  This is a key priority within Dundee and across Tayside.  Dundee are also liaising with colleagues in Angus and Perth and Kinross to explore the delivery of shared services.  

Perth and Kinross plan to use the money to increase the capacity of their unpaid work team in terms of staff, training and additional resources.  Money will also be used to enhance the current Tayside Council on Alcohol counselling/mentoring service provided to Community Payback Order clients. The remainder of the money will be used to fund a health and wellbeing initiative with a local charity and discussions are being held with the Tayside Criminal Justice Services to explore the potential to develop programmes (group work and training to staff) to address domestic violence.  Any remaining funding could be allocated to this project subject to a successful proposal being developed.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Angus Council intend to use the money to purchase equipment to support activities in their unpaid work team and develop practical living skills for people with convictions.  They also plan to explore opportunities for joint working/sharing services with partner authorities and agencies and improve access to community based group-work in Angus.
